Date: Mon, 22 Apr 1996 08:15:05 -0500

From: "Jack Corliss, Loyola University Chicago" <jcorlis@ORION.IT.LUC.EDU>
Reply to: AJCU Computer Center Directors <AJCUCOMP@LISTSERV.GEORGETOWN.EDU>
To: Multiple recipients of list AJCUCOMP <AJCUCOMP@LISTSERV.GEORGETOWN.EDU>
Subject: AJCUNet Project/Seattle Meeting

## Good morning

I received a note from Fr. Sauve, the designated executive director of the AJCU, telling that Fr. James Carter (former president of Loyola University New Orleans), the acting executive director, is planning to attend our meeting at Seattle (or at least stop by).

Fr. Sauve has asked Fr. Carter to talk with us about the AJCUNet project and to ask us what recommendations we could offer to the the AJCU to help both the national office and the AJCU institutions derive more benefits from the AJCUNet project.

Please remember that the project breaks down into two components: the AJCU web server and the AJCUNet communications client-server. The AJCUNet client-server was what was announced last August and which some of installed at some of our sites.

For more information about the client-server you may want to check out the AJCU website at:

## http://www.ajcunet.edu

One of the problems that we had encountered with the AJCUNet communications system was the unavailability of a client for the Macintosh. Another question has been whether persons at our institutions would want to use another e-mail system and the online chat feature even if they were more secured.

If you have any questions, recommendations, suggestions, comments regarding either the AJCU website or the AJCUNet communications client-server component of the project, please bring them with you to the Seattle meeting. Fr. Carter (and Fr. Sauve) are looking to us for quidance and as a technical resource.

If you are not able to attend the meeting, please feel free to pass along your reflections to me.

Thanks

Have a good day!

Jack